County Park Board Meeting August 7, 2023
	The County Park Board met at 10:30 am as set.  County Park Board members present were Michael Axt, Troy Stein, Sandra Felchle, Roddy Schilling and Shannon Dieterle.  
	Chairman Axt called the meeting to order.  The minutes were read and approved.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Felchle reported on issues of people staying in camping sites #3 and #4 were blocking the public beach last weekend.  Three signs will be ordered and installed stating “Public access to the beach” on each side of the beach.  Also a poster to be placed on the Gazebo to be available to the public at first come first serve basis.
	The Auditor reported no word back on any grants for courtesy dock and 6 picnic tables yet.  The Auditor will also apply to GDCD for grant of courtesy dock and 6 picnic tables.  The county park paved road project with FLAP and the Bureau was updated with west curve not being paved so costs were brought down to be completed in 2026.  The board stated if all of the county park paved road project is not covered between both grants than project will not be done.  The Bureau has not given the go ahead to start on 4-H building sewer drain project yet.
	The next County Park Board meeting will be held at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, September 5th.
	The following bills were approved and paid:
McLean Sheridan Rural Water, $147.84; VEC, $164.00; Ecolab Pest, $188.63; Bentz Supply Store, $340.72; Flyway 200, $91.11; Visa, $553.90
	The meeting adjourned.
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